SAMPLE LETTER IN SUPPORT OF AB2544

(Date)

Senator Jack Scott, Chair
CA Senate Education Committee
State Capitol, Room 2083

Sacramento, CA 95814
Dear Senator Scott:

We are writing in support of AB 2544.  We believe that all young people in California should be prepared to be active and responsible citizens, and we are concerned by recent research indicating that schools are not providing equal access to civic education opportunities.  

The research report Democracy for Some:  The Civic Opportunity Gap in High School, by Joseph Kahne, Mills College and Ellen Middaugh, UC Berkeley, shows that students in classrooms with a higher socioeconomic level were 2 x’s times more likely to report studying how laws are made.  Further, 25% of college bound students participated in simulations of the democratic process and role-plays, compared to 17% of those planning on attending Vocational Education, and 10% with no post high school plans.  

We must not leave non-college bound students behind.  While publicity focuses on increases in youth voting, a closer look at the Super Tuesday Primary Voting rates reveal:  25% of 18-29 yr olds with at least some college voted (1 in 4), but only 7% of 18-29 yr olds with no college voted (1 in 14).  

Schools have an historic responsibility for developing all students into active and responsible citizens.  The Carnegie Foundation of New York has identified six research based promising practices that schools can implement to make a difference.

California’s ACR 30 already endorses our schools developing plans to implement these promising practices.  

We urge you to take action on increasing civic opportunities for all students and vote for AB 2544.

Sincerely,

Name and Organization

Cc:  Senate Education Committee Members

Senator Mark Wyland, Vice Chair 
Senator Elaine Alquist 

Senator Jeff Denham  

Senator Abel Maldonado

Senator Alex Padilla 
Senator Gloria Romero  

Senator Joe Simitian 



Senator Tom Torlakson  
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